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Village of Algonquin 
Minutes of the Committee of the Whole Meeting 

Held on April 14, 2020 

AGENDA ITEM 1: Roll Call to Establish a Quorum 

Trustee Glogowski, Chairperson, called the Committee of the Whole meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  
Present via Phone and/or Internet: Trustees Debby Sosine, John Spella, Janis Jasper, Jerry Glogowski, Laura 
Brehmer, Jim Steigert, and President John Schmitt. A quorum was established 
Staff Members Present via Phone and/or Internet: Village Manager, Tim Schloneger; Assistant Village 
Manager, Michael Kumbera; Community Development Director, Russ Farnum; Public Works Director, 
Robert Mitchard; Police Chief John Bucci; Chief Innovation Officer, Kevin Crook; Village Clerk, Jerry Kautz; 
Deputy Village Clerk, Michelle Weber; and Village Attorney, Kelly Cahill. 

AGENDA ITEM 2: Public Comment 
Chairperson Glogowski explained to the audience, he will begin by reading the emails received prior to the 
meeting. Prior to reading, he will ask if the resident that submitted the email would rather speak 
themselves or have him read their email.  Following the reading of the emails, he will open it up for more 
comments from other participants. Mr. Glogowski read the 16 emails (see attached emails).  
In addition to the emails the following residents spoke 
• Jeff Uka 320 Fair Way View Drive – He is concerned about the traffic on FWV Drive. Has there been any

consideration to eliminate northbound traffic on FWV? This would prohibit other towns from using the
village side streets as a cut through.  Eliminating a large amount of traffic, then the new traffic from
the proposed subdivision would not be as be as much as an issue.

• Bob Smith – 1571 Glacier Parkway: Would echo some of the concerns putting this on the agenda in the
virtual format. He is concerned on the density issue, at the P&Z meeting the developer indicated that
our Ordinances are not up to date with the current market. He feels are Ordinance regarding density
is correct.  He does not want the Village to change the density requirements, for if they do it would
change the Estate type scope of the area which would be a detriment.  Also, the Village is not getting
any benefit from the developer.  In the past there was always an incentive for the Village and/or School
District such as parks, playgrounds, school enhancements, etc. but in this proposal there are no
incentives. He suggested to introduce an incentive that would enhance the neighborhood.

• Kim Brown 281 Summerdale Lane – She would like to reiterate what Bob Smith said, why bring this up
now when there are so many people with concerns with the project.  It feels like an opportunity to get
this done without anyone present.  My concerns with the project mostly just changing the zoning with
the commercial and density requirement.  She lives off the 9th green and every time it rains, there are
water issues and there are certain areas that flood. Her house particularly, their sum pump goes off
every day.  Also in Terrace Hill they have drainage issues. How will this new subdivision, especially with
the additional density proposed, effect the drainage?
Are all these questions going to be answered somehow?

Mr. Glogowski indicated that most, if not all, of the concerns brought up will be addressed within the 
upcoming presentation. If the questions are not answered tonight, they will be at a later date. 
• Lisa Sweeney – 901 Hayrack Dr.: She walked the neighborhood and talked to some of her neighbors

and their concerns are declining property values, substantial loss of open space, increased vehicle
counts on adjacent road such as Bunker Hill, according to the IDOT website Bunker Hill Rd is past its
maximum, lot sizes are too small, and too many existing trees are being removed.

AGENDA ITEM 3: Community Development 
A. Consider an Agreement with GovTemps for Senior Planner Services
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Mr. Schloneger explained he is requesting approval of a contract with GovTemps to hire Nathan Parch 
to fill the vacant Senior Planner position until a full time replacement is hired. Nathan has over 20 years 
of experience in planning and zoning administration and is AICP Certified, including a broad scope of 
work in Glencoe and prior consulting work with Planning Resources. His background and talents are 
suited to what CD requires, will fill a niche vacated by Ben Mason and supplement our current staff 
and workload The contract terms include a 4-month term which can be extended for up to a year.  
 
Following some discussion regarding their duties and start date, it was recommended to move this 
forward to the Village Board for approval. 
Ms. Sosine added, she hopes when a full time person is hired they have a marketing background.  

 
At this time, 8:51, Chairperson Glogowski called for a 5-minute break. 
8:57 Chairperson Glogowski reconvened the meeting with all committee members present. 
  
B. Consider the Trails of Woods Creek Development (Redevelopment of Terrace Hill Golf Course) 

Mr. Farnum presented, the Trails of Woods Creek is a proposed redevelopment of the Terrace Hill Golf 
Course.  It is about 139 acres which includes several vacant lots that were annexed in 1987 are currently 
zoned R1-E as part of Terrace Hill Subdivision. One of the vacant lots access Bunker Hill Drive, several 
more access Fairway View Drive. It also has frontage on Algonquin with access to a signalized 
intersection at Algonquin Rd and Franke Rd. also with frontage on Fairway View Drive.  The property 
consists of rolling hiss, existing ponds, flood plain, wetland, aquifer recharge areas, Woods Creek 
watershed and many mature trees. 
The Development plan has 267 homes in 3 neighborhoods, 2.67-acre commercial site at the signalized 
intersection, a minimum of 75 feet of open space between any new homes and existing lots.  87% of 
new lots have adjacent open space, with home density of 1.92 homes per acre. 
At the northwest corner of the site, there is the access to the signalized intersection and the current 
tree line that backs up to the homes on Summerdale Lane would stay and be enhanced. The bike paths 
within the subdivision will be extended north to intersect with Algonquin Road. Pulte has agreed to 
extend the bike path to tie into the current bike path on the north side of Algonquin Road, which is in 
Lake in the Hills proper, if allowed by the property owner. Staff recommends zoning the proposed 
commercial site to B-2 now, as it is a desirable commercial area. However, any development for the 
commercial space would need to go through the process of public hearing etc. and finally to the Board 
for PUD approval. Mr. Farnum went over the west side south corner describing the area of flood plain 
and described the pond placement. He continued with lot sizes of the “Estates” neighborhood and 
square footage of homes showing the existing tree line, that will stay, and reiterated there will be a 75-
foot buffer from the existing homes lot line to the lot line of the new homes.  He also noted that due 
to flooding issues, hydric soils, and other issues the area originally proposed as a roadway had to be 
eliminated. However, an emergency access is need for that area so where the bike path enters into the 
subdivision that portion of the path would be widened to 10 feet and strengthened for emergency 
vehicle access. Also at the south end a pond, prairie plantings, and trees were added. Sample elevations 
were provided.  The south side of the property that borders the homes on Bunker Hill, the land directly 
adjacent those homes would be open space and donated to the Village. This is also where much of the 
storm drainage concerns and most of the flooding issues occur. Therefore, this would be primarily 
wetland restoration and prairie restoration. Which is the natural ecosystem of this area. When the golf 
course was developed, it destroyed much of the natural ecosystem and this would restore it. Where 
the mature trees should be preserved, they will be. However, to naturalize this correctly shad is not 
required, but more of a deterrent that causes weeds and other invasive plants to take over. He 
continued with the lot dimensions and square footage of ranch homes of the “Shores” neighborhood, 
which is a senior targeted, not senior restricted but senior targeted, area consisting of all low 
maintenance ranch style homes. In this neighborhood, the HOA would take care of all maintenance all 
the way up to your doorstep and foundation wall (i.e. lawn mowing, snow plowing, sidewalk shoveling, 
landscaping, etc. The Springs neighborhood, is the more modest of the neighborhood.  These homes 
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would be more for the new family wanting to purchase their first home. These lots would be 7,000-
11,000 square foot lots and 2,200-3,000 square foot homes. The neighborhood would access to 
Fairway View Drive.  There we conflicting opinions where to place the entry for the neighborhood. Due 
to safety reasons, courtesy to neighbors in the adjacent subdivision, and soil conditions the Public 
Works Director insisted the entry be placed across from Nottingham Drive.  There is a lot of wetlands, 
storm water retention, and prairie restoration as well. He continued with showing maps of the area 
flood plains, aquifer recharge areas and the other critical ecological infrastructure and showed how 
the homes sites do not impede on those critical areas.  All those ecological improvements would be 
done at Pulte’s expense and then donated to the Village as part of their development agreement.  
Because of the natural areas on this sited, the Village Code requires use of Conservation design PUD, 
the Conservation Design clusters homes, retaining and preserving more open space in critical areas. In 
this case the perimeter open spaces also add amenity to neighboring properties. Standard 18,000 sq. 
ft. lots would yield 300+ homes, in this proposal it is 267 home, which is a reduction of density of 15% 
from standard zoning.  
The Traffic Study was prepared by KLOA, professional traffic engineers and review by the Village’s 
engineers at CBBEL, Public Works staff, and planners at Teska. Staff raised concerns on certain portions 
of the initial study, of which has been revisited. At staff’s request, the initial study was revised to 
evaluate Fairway View Drive signalized intersection at Algonquin Road.  The major findings included, 
the existing network handles new traffic without significant delay, traffic projected into future also 
similar level of service, the study showed that the information collected does not meet the “warrants” 
to justify a signalized intersection at the Algonquin Road and Fairway View Drive intersection.  
Tree replacement and landscaping: 929 matures trees on the site today, at this time 525 trees are 
proposed to be removed.  Of those 525 removed, 210 of the trees are being removed at the Village’s 
request for wetland and watershed restoration. Trees around the perimeter preserved as much as 
possible to retain the buffer to the neighboring/existing homes.  Over 1,000 new trees will be 
implemented throughout the subdivision and on Fairway View Drive. Each home lot will have a 
minimum of one tree, clusters of new trees at key locations and additional tree plantings will be done 
as recommended by staff.   
Staff recommends the builder be required to install brick/stone and cedar or wood trim on the full 
front elevations of all the homes. The developer is asking for minimal brick/stone and all vinyl trim on 
the Shores and Springs Models not so much on the Estates Models. 
The Planning & Zoning Commission held a public hearing January 13, 2020.  The Commission 
recommended approval 4 Yes, 1 No, and 1 absent. Since that time, the developer has worked with staff 
to comply with the conditions brought forth by Planning & Zoning and Staff, only two areas of 
disagreement remain as discussed within his presentation. 
Questions and Concerns brought by the Committee of the Whole: 
Laura Brehmer: Tree loss is a concern, she understands that some trees must be removed, but feels 
the amount of tree removal is excessive. And would like the developer to come up with a way to 
preserve more of the mature trees especially desirable Oak and Maple Trees near the new homes as 
well as the designated park area.  She is also concerned about the traffic; many residents have brought 
forward concerns with the current traffic conditions on Fairway View Drive, the additional 
homes/traffic will only exasperate the conditions.  She suggested, cinching, speed monitors, 4-foot 
striped shoulder, a round-a-bout, or something to try and slow down the motoring public. The shared 
paved path is also a concern.  She feels there are too many shared path connections between homes 
sites i.e. lots 116 and 117 as well as 141 and 142. Use the sidewalks and eliminate those shared paths 
between homes. She also requested the who is responsible for the maintenance and plowing of the 
paved paths, if it is the responsibility of the Village, she would like the paths revisited to only include 
what is a necessity to avoid additional tax payer expense. She suggested that provision within the 
development agreement to include language that the natural burier between existing homes and the 
entrance and if the trees decline it is at the HOA’s expense to replace them. Also, within the covenant 
the home owners need to supply the property management company with renter information if the 
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homes were to be rented. She suggests that language is added in the covenants or by-laws to allow 
only a limited amount of homes be available as rentals.  
Debby Sosine: The parking area, is that similar to what we currently have at Woods Creek over by 
Spella Park?  
Mr. Mitchard indicated it is planned to be a conservation area and each preserve is different. It is similar 
to a preserve in West Dundee, which he provided a photo.  Which included open water and prairie 
plantings. This will be maintained by funds that are dedicated every year for that purpose. There would 
be a maintenance period that would be guaranteed by Pulte to get that established. Then taken over 
by the Village.  
There are a lot of concerns bought up by residents regarding traffic on Fairway View Drive (FWVD), 
which as a Board member it is a surprise. She asked that Chief look into this and maybe lights/signage 
can be implemented now. And at the time Plote does roadwork to FWVD traffic calming measures can 
be implemented at that time.  Since there is a current issue with traffic and safety, we need to get the 
Police in there to look at that.  She agrees with aligning the entrance with Nottingham, but she wants 
to see a traffic signal at the intersection of Algonquin Road and FWVD, whether the study calls for it or 
not.  She will not approve wainscot masonry, its glued on brick on a house. Everything around there 
currently has full brick on all the beautiful homes and she does not want to see something subpar that 
will reduce the value of the current homes in adjacent neighborhoods. She agrees with staff that cedar 
and/or wood trim should be on all the fronts of the new homes. She would like to ranch style homes 
offered in the Estates and Springs neighborhoods.  
Where would the model homes be built and are there basements on these houses. Is she correct in 
her understanding that the reason so many trees are being removed from the area that is to be 
naturalized, it is due to the amount of earth being moved and it would compromise the root system? 
Also, she agrees with Laura’s earlier statement regarding the by-laws. Can something be added t the 
PUD to limit the number of homes being rented?  
Russ Whittaker, of Pulte Homes, the models are planned to be built off of Road A, lot numbers 104, 
105, and 106 between the Estates area and the Springs area. There will be basements offered on some 
of the homes and lots.  
Mr. Farnum indicated rent control can be added to the PUD. 
Mr. Whittaker addressed Ms. Brehmer’s statement about the tree removal. He indicated that due to 
the amount of earth movement, the root structure of the trees would be compromised and that is why 
the trees are in the removal plan.  It is not just a product of where homes are being placed, it has to do 
with road layout and other infrastructure products.  As far as the tree line when you come into the new 
subdivision, the roadway is being moved further from those homes. Currently the GCI parking lot is 23 
feet from the residential property line, the new Road, Road A, is at a 40-foot setback with the road 
being an additional 17 feet from the set back.  The road will be 57 feet from the current home property 
lines.  This will allow the existing tree line to remain and there will be additional tree line added closer 
to the new road.  
As far as the park site, most of those trees were allotted for preservation. Due to the naturalization 
efforts, and the lack of regulations when the golf course was originally developed, there has to be a 
substantial amount of earth moved to enhance the area to get it to the current naturalization 
standards, which will help with the current flooding/drainage issues. There is not a natural area located 
on the golf course today. Mr. Mitchard added, there is no practical way to preserve the trees on this 
site.  It was brought to the Boards attention months ago that there has been flooding and drainage 
issues in the areas adjacent the golf course.  A study was done by the Village’s engineers that was given 
to Pulte, which they included everything that was asked of them to help relieve the drainage issues on 
this site.  
John Schmitt: Part of his requirements when this was first brought to the table was that the plans be 
reminiscent of the Manchester Lakes Development. The one thing that he agrees with is that the homes 
being built reserve the same quality of the Manchester Lakes Development. Therefore, he agrees that 
the homes should not have wainscot brick façade and full face brick will be required on most if not all 
of these homes. One of the things people have to keep in mind, there is a lot of speeding on every 
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street around Randall and Algonquin Roads right now, and that will continue for another year or until 
road construction on Randall continues.  Hopefully, this will take care of its self before any of the new 
homeowners take possession of a new home in the new subdivision.  
John Spella: Bike path on the north side, he would like more information on what that will actually look 
like and be? The tree per lot, does the homeowner choose the tree and placement of their tree?  Also, 
traffic, a large percent of the residents’ concerns related to the current traffic safety conditions and 
future concerns. He said we need to resolve those traffic issues now. And this should be tabled until 
we have all the answers raised today. 
Mr. Farnum, it is something that would need to explore. The path would lead to a pedestrian crossing 
with a stop at the intersection of the traffic signals. This would then tie into the pathway system on the 
Lake in the Hills side of Algonquin Road, if allowed. IF we are unable to extend the bike path to the 
north, then Pulte would give a $20,000 donation to the Village for those improvements at a later date.  
Mr. Whittaker, indicated the homeowners will get a choice of a small list of trees and placement of 
those trees, which will be approved by Village staff.  
Janis Jasper: Given the current economic conditions today, how will this affect the plan her on out, and 
are there projects Pulte is currently looking at that they are planning on pulling out of? Also, pertaining 
to the density, it was indicated that 300 homes could be built within the development, is that without 
the conservation plan? If the Conservation designed was adhered to and the current lot sizes proposed, 
how many homes could be built?  Comparing existing homes to proposed homes, how does that match 
up? She agrees that she would like this to come back to the Committee of the Whole with some of 
these questions answered.  But she does like the spaces and the plan that actually incorporates the 
conservation plan.  
Mr. Whittaker indicated this is something that their team has been discussing since the pandemic hit, 
and at this time we plan on moving forward as currently designed.  The schedule is planned for a 5-
year buildout. We designed the project with the Village’s conservation design standards in mind which 
dovetail very well with some of Pulte’s objectives for the community.   They feel their diversified 
product type will do well, by marketing to 3 distinct buyer pool. They also have a phasing plan, that 
would have them not completely all of the public improvement in all one swoop, they would be starting 
from the north and move south through the subdivision.  The lots offered for sale are opened up by 
clusters. In the months ahead there are various approval processes that need to take place and those 
economic conditions should shake out in the next couple of months. At that time, they will see where 
they are at. To his knowledge, none of the current projects he is working on are considering being 
pulled. Pulte, will not purchase the property, nor will they put a shovel in the ground unless there is a 
clear line of site.  
Mr. Farnum indicated, that under the current zoning imposed in the late 80 early 90’s, they would be 
able to build 300 homes on the proposed site.  The exercise to figure the amount of homes with the 
larger lots with the conservation design has not been done.  Ms. Jasper asked if this could be done, so 
residents can see the difference of what is and what could be for density clarification.  Mr. Whittaker 
indicated the homes in Manchester Lakes are average 2,547 Prestwicke average 2,855. In Trails of 
Woods Creek Estate Series 2900-3,900 sq ft, Springs 2,000-3200 sq ft, Shores 1500-2900 sq ft homes. 
The homes in Prestwicke on average have more square footage, they are actually selling for less per 
square foot than the homes in Manchester Lakes. Pulte is projecting a price per square foot of $143 
per square foot in the Estates section, which compares to $139 in Manchester Lakes and $114 in 
Prestwicke.  
Jim Steigert: He doesn’t know when this COVID 19 is going to over and he does not know how realistic 
it will be to have an in person meeting or hold off on this for an in person meeting to go over this would 
be. He agrees with Laura regarding the traffic and the striping and cinching should be implemented, 
not sure if a round-a-bout would be practical. Does agree with staff’s recommendation on moving the 
FWVD entrance to line up with Nottingham. He agrees with cedar siding, and he appreciates the 
diversity of the architecture in the models provided.  He is in favor of offering ranches in all the 
neighborhoods.  
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Jerry Glogowski: He appreciates the concerns and comments brought forth by the residents and the 
presentation that was put together by Mr. Farnum and Staff.  He has a concern regarding Outlot G and 
the emergency entrance. It looks as though it is too close to the homes. Mr. Mitchard indicated that 
lot is about 80 feet wide to accommodate a 10-foot emergency path. Leaving a distance of 
approximately 50 feet on each side of the emergency path to each lot line.  As far as the building 
materials being offered in the Shores homes he would like to see these more on the lines of what 
current houses there offer with more high end finishes, i.e. cedar and brick. Mr. Glogowski also asked 
what conversations were had with the School District regarding capacity and the incoming homes and 
potential adding 400 students to their population.  Mr. Farnum indicated they conveyed the project 
plans with School District 158 and they returned with a letter, that was included in the packet, they 
had no objections or concerns and they have the capacity to serve it. Also, how do the homes that are 
planned in the Shores neighborhood enhance the value, not depreciate the value, of the homes in the 
Prestwicke and Manchester Lakes subdivision?  In regards to our existing water treatment facilities and 
sewer system, how will this new subdivision effect our current systems? 
Mr. Whittaker, it is a lot like Manchester Lakes, there are duplexes in Manchester Lakes that do not 
devalue the homes. It all is about the product you want, what product you are selling, and what is 
available.  Comps are drawn from like products within the area not all product.  
Mr. Mitchard indicated our current treatments plants have adequate capacity to handle the additional 
load.  The one issue that they have been working on, is the Woods Creek lift station for the sanitary 
sewer.  The discharge is under its current capacity, and the reason is that we have mystery INI issue 
which we have bought in Baxter & Woodman to trace the infiltration. With the last couple of rainstorms 
good data has been obtained and we are hopefully going to be able to solve the issues soon. Pulte has 
agreed to cooperate with us to upgrade the current lift station system to handle the additional flow.  
 
In addition, Mr. Glogowski asked that Chief Bucci place more enforcement on Fairway View Drive. 
 
Following a straw poll vote, it was the consensus of the Committee of the Whole that the project be 
brought back to the Committee for clarification, resident input, and answers to questions.  
 

AGENDA ITEM 4:  General Administration   
A. Consider Amending Chapter 33, Number of Licenses in Class B-1 

Ms. Weber explained World Food Enterprises, LLC (dba) Deli 4 You, 1601 S. Randall Road, Algonquin is 
a newly built Deli/Bakery business near Bowlero and Best Buy and is planning on opening May 1.  In 
addition to their Deli and Bakery goods, they have applied for a liquor license for consumption off 
premise. It is recommended that this move forward for Board approval. 
 
The Committee of the Whole moved this forward to the Village Board for approval.  
 

AGENDA ITEM 5:    Public Works & Safety 
Mr. Mitchard presented: 
A. Consider Rejecting and Rebidding the Pressure Reducing Valve Replacement Project 

Due to some communication and scheduling errors bids were opened prior to the advertised bid 
opening time and some bids were opened prior to when all were received.  This causing an irregularity 
in the process and could give an advantage to certain bidders.  Therefore, staff recommends the bids 
be rejected and rebid. 
 
The Committee of the Whole moved this forward to the Village Board for approval. 
 

B. Consider an Agreement with National Power Rodding Corp for the 2020 Drainage Structure Cleaning 
Staff went out to bid for the 2020 Drainage Structure Cleaning. Two bids were received with National 
Power Rodding being the low bid at 1,000 unites at $200 per unit, for a total cost of $200,000.  Staff 
recommends approval of the National Power Rodding Corp. bid in the amount of $200,000. 
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The Committee of the Whole moved this forward to the Village Board for approval. 
 

C. Consider an Agreement with Superior Road Striping for Pavement Marking-Thermoplastic 
Bids were opened on March 12, 2020 for contracted service for thermoplastic pavement marking. The 
Village participated in a joint bid for this service through the McHenry County Municipal Purchasing 
Initiative, which was led by the McHenry County Highway Department. The joint bid included 
Algonquin Township, McHenry County Highway Department, as well as the communities of Algonquin, 
Huntley and McHenry. 
There were 6 bidders on the project with Superior Road Striping coming in the lowest at $265,174.45 
when combining the total quantities for each community. The Village of Algonquin’s portion amounts 
to $73,822.75. $90,000 is budgeted in the new FY 2020/2021 budget in the MFT Fund for pavement 
marking services to be used for both paint and thermoplastic markings. 

• 4” line (combination of white & yellow) 77,987 linear feet 
• 6” Line (combination of white & yellow) 3,105 lineal feet 
• 12” line (combination of white & yellow) 5,263 linear feet 
• 24” line (combination of white & yellow) 1,044 linear feet 
• Letters and symbols 3,032 square feet 
• Grinding Removal before replacement 37,905 square feet 

Superior Road Striping had the lowest unit price bid for each of the above specified marking types 
which also makes them the lowest cost for just the Algonquin portion of the bid. We have used this 
company for the past 3 years to perform our pavement marking services and have been satisfied with 
their work. 
Money has been budgeted in the Motor Fuel Tax Fund to pay for this service. Therefore, it is our 
recommendation that the Committee of the Whole take action to move this matter forward to the 
Village Board for approval of Superior Road Striping to perform painting services for the 2020/21 fiscal 
year. 
 
It was the consensus of the Committee of the Whole to move this forward for Board approval. 
 

D. Consider an Agreement with Chicagoland Paving for the 2020 Asphalt and Bike Path Repair Project 
Asphalt Patching and Bike Path Repair that is called out in the MFT Budget for fy20/21. Chicagoland 
Paving was the low bidder of 5 bids submitted. Maneval Construction had some minor math errors in 
their line item calculations that did not affect the order of the total bid costs, as submitted. Chicagoland 
has worked successfully for the Village and is well situated to implement and successfully complete 
this project. We are fortunate to have them on the project and I anticipate a successful improvement. 
They have performed contractual bike path replacement work in the past for us and have built several 
tennis courts in town. 
The budgets for this work in MFT Fund were assembled using pricing from several 2019 paving projects, 
but patching and the more difficult hand work involved in bike path work must have driven up prices. 
Asphalt Patching was budgeted at $150,000 and Bike Path Repair at $100,000. The Chicagoland Paving 
bid is at $300,269.50. We can either cut the amount of bike path slated for replacement, cut other 
expenditures included in the MFT budget, or overspend the line item and pass a supplemental 
resolution next year with IDOT that will allow us to use more of our allocated funds through the MFT 
program. My suggestion would be to do all the work now, attempt to cut elsewhere, and wait until this 
time next year to assess the amount we spend in MFT and consider the supplemental resolution. I do 
not want to risk falling further behind on our bike path replacement program than we already are. 
Therefore, we recommend approval of the Chicagoland Paving bid in the amount of $300,269.50 by 
the Committee of the Whole and move the motion on to the full Board of Trustees for their 
consideration. 
 
It was the consensus of the Committee of the Whole to move this forward for Board approval. 
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E. Consider an Agreement with Roadsafe Traffic Systems for Pavement Marking Services-Paint 

Bids were opened on March 12, 2020 for contracted service for paint pavement marking. The Village 
participated in a joint bid for this service through the McHenry County Municipal Purchasing Initiative, 
which was led by the McHenry County Highway Department. The joint bid included Algonquin 
Township, McHenry County Highway Department, as well as the communities of Algonquin, Huntley 
and McHenry. 
There were 4 bidders on the project with RoadSafe Traffic Systems, Inc. coming in the lowest at 
$326,433.74 when combining the total quantities for each community. The Village of Algonquin portion 
would be $6,686.50. $90,000 is budgeted in the new FY 2020/2021 budget in the MFT Fund for 
pavement marking services to be used for both paint and thermoplastic markings. 

• 4” line (combination of white & yellow) 34,000 linear feet 
• 6” line (combination of white & yellow) 566 linear feet 
• 12” line (combination of white & yellow) 550 linear feet 
• 24” line (combination of white & yellow) 200 linear feet 
• Letters and symbols 350 square feet 

RoadSafe Traffic Systems had the lowest unit price bid for each of the above specified marking types 
which also makes them the lowest cost for just the Algonquin portion of the bid. Money has been 
budgeted in the Motor Fuel Tax Fund to pay for this service. Therefore, it is our recommendation that 
the Committee of the Whole take action to move this matter forward to the Village Board for approval 
of RoadSafe Traffic Systems, Inc. to perform painting services for the 2020/21 fiscal year. 
 
It was the consensus of the Committee of the Whole to move this forward for Board approval. 
 

AGENDA ITEM 6:  Executive Session     
None 
 
AGENDA ITEM 7:   Other Business   
None 
 
AGENDA ITEM 8:    Adjournment 
   
There being no further business, Chairperson Glogowski adjourned the meeting at 11:04 p.m.   
  
 
 
 
Submitted: Michelle Weber, Deputy Village Clerk   














































